Tourism Advisory Board

Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, September 11, 2007, 1:00 p.m.-2:30 p.m.

Delaware Economic Development Office

Large Conference Room

Dover, Delaware

 

Attendance
 

Linda Parkowski (Board Member)
Tom McCarthy (DTO)

Norma Lee Derrickson (Board Member)
Tim Morgan (DTO)

Barbara Benson (Board Member) (Absent)
Dina Reider (DTO)

George Fiorile (Board Member)
Cheryl Lahman (DTO)

Mike Schwartz (Board Member) (Absent)
Cindy Small (Guest)

Xavier Teixido (Board Member)


The meeting of the Tourism Advisory Board was called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Chairman Linda Parkowski 

 

 Approval of Minutes
 

The minutes from the meeting held June 5, 2007 were reviewed and approved.

 

DEDO Administration Presentation – Budget
 

Cheryl Lahman presented a review of the Tourism Budget and expenditures.  It was noted that a line item may need to be placed in the Budget dedicated for Tourism Product development and submissions to change the line item in the budget would need to be requested by October 15, 2007.

Board member Kay Wheatley made a motion “To create a new line item in the FY09 Budget for Tourism marketing in the amount of $200,000 by reducing the contractual services line by the same amount.  Seconded by George Fiorile.  All in favor – Yes, Motion carried.

PAT Report
 

Tim Morgan submitted the PAT report to the Board members with the latest figures do date.

US Open Cycling Championships 2008
 

Tim Morgan discusses a possible opportunity to host the internationally renowned 2008 US Open Cycling Championships in Delaware.  The cost to host the event is approximately $3.5 million dollars and would need Delaware company support to raise such funding as well as would have to organize the event within a 5 to 6 month turnaround.  Board members had many concerns in regard to the high cost to sponsor the event, as well as turnaround time to put on a quality event that would benefit Delaware and national television exposure.

A meeting with the event organizer was scheduled for the end of the week and several board members agreed to meet with the organizer to discuss the venue, funding, and reasons for wanting to move the event from Virginia to Delaware.

Draft Tourism Business Plan
 
A draft of the Tourism Business Plan was presented to the TAB for review and feedback.  Some board members would like to see more collaboration with the fish and wildlife parks.  It was also noted that the business needs of Delaware need to be identified so that we could target those needs and access other obstacles that are deterring growth, before we commit funding to projects.

American Bus Association and National Tour Association Advertising Analysis
 
Adam Berger DTO Marketing coordinator was introduced to the TAB members and presented the adverting analysis for the ABA and NTA.  Adam explained the methodology of speaking to the same level person to perform the analysis.  It was noted that the cost of the advertising could not justify a rate of investment return in the positive.  The board unanimously agreed that the DTO should discontinue advertising in those publications.

Public Comment
 
None
New Business    
 
No
Next Meeting
 
The next TAB Meeting will be held on Tuesday, December 4, 2007 at 10:00 a.m. in the Delaware Economic Development Office, Horizon Room (LCR).

 

The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 p.m. 
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